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14th March 2025 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
  
I hope this letter finds you well. As we continue to strive for excellence at Campion School, I 
want to take a moment to emphasise the importance of wearing the correct uniform and 
adhering to our dress code policy. 
 
Wearing the correct uniform is not merely about conforming to a set of rules; it is a reflection of 
our character and values, particularly those of respect and integrity. By wearing our uniform 
correctly, students demonstrate their respect for themselves, their peers, and the school. It 
instils a sense of pride and professionalism, preparing them for the expectations of the wider 
world beyond the school. 
 
At Campion School, we have established clear guidelines regarding our uniform policy to 
ensure consistency and uphold our values. We expect shirts to be neatly tucked in at all times, 
as this signifies attention to detail and discipline.  
 
Furthermore, ties and blazers are mandatory attire, along with black smart shoes and either a 
black skirt (to the knee) or trousers. These requirements not only promote a sense of unity and 
belonging but also prepare students for the expectations of professional environments they will 
encounter in their future careers. 
 
We have noticed an increasing number of students wearing hoodies to school. Please be 
reminded that hoodies are not permitted as part of the school uniform. Students can wear an 
outdoor coat over their blazer but should not bring a hoodie into school.  Please support the 
school by ensuring your child does not bring a hoodie into school. 
 
Additionally, there has been a rise in students wearing Nike Air Force trainers. As a reminder, 
trainers are not part of the school uniform, students must wear black shoes at all times. 
 
In addition to uniform guidelines, we also have rules regarding jewellery to maintain a focused 
and safe learning environment. Students are permitted one plain stud in each ear, with no other 
visible piercings allowed. Strictly prohibited are bracelets, necklaces on show, nose piercings, 
false nails, or painted nails. 
 
By adhering to these guidelines, students not only demonstrate their commitment to the values 
of our school but also develop essential life skills such as self-discipline, respect for authority, 
and attention to detail. 
 
If a student does not have the correct uniform, they can borrow items from our stock. Students 
will be expected to leave either their mobile phone, a personal item, or their trainers (if shoes 
are the uniform infringement) with a member of staff. These will be returned to them once the  
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borrowed uniform item is returned. Contact home will be made if a student refuses to borrow 
an item. 
 
Information on purchasing uniform is available on our website 
https://www.campionschool.org.uk/153/school-uniform 
  
We appreciate your support in reinforcing these expectations at home and encourage open 
communication if you have any questions or concerns regarding our uniform policy. 
 
Thank you for your continued partnership in nurturing the growth and success of our students. 
  
Yours sincerely 
  
 
 
Mr N Patel 
Senior Assistant Principal  
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